PSMA Magnetics Committee
Minutes, February 14, 2013
We planned for the meeting at APEC.
Fred Weber is working on a survey, so suggestions for survey questions are needed. If
you cannot attend the meeting at APEC, please send your suggestions to Fred in advance.
fred.weber@FTWLLC.net
Please also consider suggestions for books to reprint.
Please also consider suggestions for an Industry Session for APEC 2014. A suggestion
has been put forward by Matt Wilkowski. Matt was not on the call in, but earlier he
suggested a theme of “Transformers, Chip-Scale to Utility Scale.” The design challenges
for transformers of different size and for different uses will be contrasted and compared.
We discussed the Phase III core loss study at Dartmouth. It did not go well. Attached is
a copy of my report to the PSMA Board of Directors on February15, 2013. The report
summarizes our discussion, so it is not repeated here.
I hope that there will be a resolution of Phase III before the APEC meeting. Regardless,
we will discuss whether we should undertake future phases. I think that the core loss
study may have outgrown PSMA and Dartmouth, so we could consider the example of
the PSoC project, and look for outside help and corporate sponsorship.
For anyone who is interested in ac core losses, the ETTC meeting starts at the same time
as our meeting at APEC but continues for another two hours. Ac core loss testing will be
discussed starting at 10:00 am. I expect that some of the conclusions of the Dartmouth
core loss studies will be discussed.
The next meeting will be Tuesday, March 19, 2013, 8:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m., Hyatt
Regency B at APEC in Long Beach CA.
Respectfully submitted,
Edward Herbert
Co-chairman.

Report to the PSMA Board of Directors
Phase III core loss study at Dartmouth
Edward Herbert
Sponsor and Co-Chairman, Magnetics Committee

February 14, 2013

I am disappointed to report that the Phase III core loss study at Dartmouth had gone very
badly. As background, I believe that Dartmouth had significant cost overruns during the
Pilot Project and Phase II. The Phase III purchase order spelled out certain testing goals,
but fundamentally, it was for a fixed number of hours of testing.
The hours were expended before very much testing was done. We do not have the final
report, so there is some hope that there will be more than I expect, but I have seen the
preliminary data and it is very sparse. I believe that they had significant problems with
the equipment. They also undertook a partial redesign without consultation with PSMA.
I am sympathetic with the problems of aging test equipment, and I am very appreciative
of the outstanding work on the Pilot Project and Phase II. Dr. Sullivan has been very
supportive of other activities with PSMA, and I hope very much to continue this good
relationship. This presents a very difficult situation. If the report is as expected, I will
not be able to recommend approving it. Also, there is question in my mind whether all of
the hours expended should have been charged to Phase III. I do not question that they
were expended.
I have been negotiating with Dr. Sullivan a possible continuation “Phase IIIa.” I have
given Dr. Sullivan a preliminary list of tests that I would like performed.
Under my proposal, Dartmouth would review my “wish list,” and, based upon their
experience to date, they would estimate the time needed for each test or task. That would
then become a “menu” from which a final list of tests would be agreed. I said that I
would ask for a supplemental appropriation, tentatively $5,000, if they would assure that
the tests would be run and the data would be delivered.
So far, we are at an impasse. I feel that we need assurance that the tests actually will be
run and the data will be delivered. Dr. Sullivan wants it to be fixed hours once more.
These are not the only questions, but they are the biggest. If Dr. Sullivan and I can work
something out, I will ask the Magnetics Committee and the PSMA Board of Directors for
a supplemental appropriation.
If we cannot, when the report is delivered, I will assess it as fairly as I can. A final
decision will then have to be made by the Magnetics Committee and the Board of
Directors. Likely, I will suggest paying the agreed PSMA contribution to maintain good
will, but I would be very reluctant to ask Bruce Carsten to fulfill his offer of a $1,000
contribution with so little to show for it.

